UE-143932/Pacific Power & Light Company
September 11, 2015
Bench Request Data Request 1

Bench Request 1
Please identify the instances where the Company abandoned or transferred facilities in lieu of removal when a customer ‎requested permanent disconnection, noting whether the Company sought to preclude ‎subsequent use of those facilities by another electric service provider.‎
Response to Bench Request 1
Please see Attachment Bench Request 1, which includes a list of the permanent disconnection requests from 2002 to present where facilities were abandoned or transferred.  The Company has also included clarification on whether the facilities were located in the public right-of-way or on private property

The Company previously indicated that a bill of sale associated with the permanent disconnection request for the City of Walla Walla water plant included a statement prohibiting another electric service provider from using the facilities.  The original bill of sale presented to the City included that provision.  However, in the process of responding to this Bench Request, the Company located correspondence in which the City refused to agree to the prohibition of future use by another electric service provider and stated it would pursue condemnation if the Company did not agree to the terms as presented by the City.  In light of the terms of the franchise agreement and possible condemnation proceedings, the Company agreed to remove the disputed provision from the bill of sale. 
